
 

 
 
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
SHIRE OF SHARK BAY LOCAL PLANNING SCHEME NO 4 

LOTS 62 & 303 DIRK HARTOG ISLAND 
 

The Shire has received two separate development applications.   
 

The first application proposes 23 camp sites to accommodate up to 80 people, 3 camp 
kitchens, 3 ablution blocks and a number of bare earth pedestrian and internal vehicular 
access ways on Lot 62 and 303 on the Island.  
 
The second application is for a visitors centre & bar/café on Lot 62.  The development 
comprises 2 new custom designed transportable buildings with decking designed to 
accommodate up to 25 people at a time.  
 

Prior to determining this application, the Shire would like to provide key stakeholders and 
interested parties with the opportunity to comment on the proposal.  The development plans 
can be viewed at the Shire of Shark Bay 65 Knight Terrace, Denham during office hours.  

 
Should you wish to make a submission on the proposal, your comments (in writing) will need 
to be lodged to the Shire by the 18 October 2019 – record@sharkbay.wa.gov.au  
 
 
 
Paul Anderson 
Chief Executive Officer  
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